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Presidente de la Republica de Colombia 
	via fax: 011-571-570 20 00

Dr. Luis Camilo Osorio

Fiscalía General de la Nación, Colombia

	via fax: 011 57 1 222 18 74
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Ministro de la Defensa, Colombia
	via fax: 011-571-337-46 67
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	via fax: 011-571-640 04 91

Dr. Wolmar Pérez Ortiz

Defensoría del Pueblo, Colombia


August 13, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We, members of the InterReligious Task Force, are deeply distressed at the extrajudicial execution of three trade union leaders, who were under the protective measures scheme of the Inter-American Human Rights Commission. According to reports, the three leaders were assassinated in an operation carried out the morning of August 6, 2004, by the Revéis Pizarro Battalion of the Colombian Army in the hamlet of Caño Seco, in Saravena municipality, department of Arauca. The leaders are:

· Héctor Alirio Martínez – President of the National Peasants Association ADUC 
· Leonel Goyeneche – Member of the Executive Committee of United Confederation of Colombian Workers – CUT Arauca
· Jorge Prieto – Member of the Executive Committee of the National Association of Hospital Workers – ANTHOC and the CUT
We are also gravely concerned over the report that two other leaders, Samuel Morales, President of the CUT in Arauca, and Raquel Castro, a member Arauca Teachers Association – ASEDAR, were both detained in the same operation.

These leaders have led protests against military and paramilitary violence in Arauca, including the 1998 bombing of Santo Domingo, which killed 11 adults and seven children.  According to Colombian military court records, the U.S. government helped initiate military operations.  Colombian court documents show that US companies Occidental Petroleum and Air Scan helped provide surveillance, troop transportation and fuel to the helicopter that dropped the bomb.

The initial versions by the Revéiz Pizarro Mechanised Group reported that the operation had "put down" three people and captured three others. Later, the National Army revised this story, claiming that they only responded to an attack by the group and indicating that they had started an investigation of the murder(s).

As a result of these reports, we strongly urge your government to:
· At once form a Verification Commission composed of government officials and Human Rights NGOs to immediately go to Arauca to verify the facts and avoid tampering with evidence, and to guarantee an effective investigation, especially since there are already multiple cases in Colombia and especially in Arauca, in which the military authorities manipulate the evidence to hide their responsibility and put blame on the victims;

· Take immediate action to bring about the release of Samuel Morales and Raquel Castro, to ensure that they are safe and that they are not being tortured.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai

Coordinator

cc:
Ambassador Luis Alberto Moreno, Embassy of Colombia – via fax: 1 202 232 8643


Dra. Karen Sherlock – via fax: 1-6293637


Ambassador William B Wood, US Embassy in Colombia – via fax: 011-571-315-2197


Charles Barclay, Desk Officer for Colombia, US Dept. of State – via fax: 202.647.2628

2004/08/06-ActionLA Colombia

The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
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